
Minutes of the Quarterly Meeting of the 
Zoning Board of Adjustment  

           Waterville Valley, New Hampshire 
 

 
Date February 18, 2019 

 
At:  Town Hall  
 
 
 

 The Meeting was called to order by Acting Chair Jean Mullen at 4:35  
P. M.  In attendance were  Members Jean Mullen, Barry Fish, Tom Myrick, 
and Paul Saulnier.   Member Kevin Brayton joined the meeting shortly 
thereafter.  A quorum was stablished with the members present.   
 
 The minutes of the October 2018 meeting of the Board were 
reviewed and a motion was made to adopt the minutes as read.  The 
motion was seconded and passed by voice vote.  
 
 Four of the members had sat in on the Planning Board's proposed 
changes to the zoning ordinances earlier in the afternoon and a discussion 
was had about the impact of the zoning changes on the town and any 
impact the proposed changes might have on the ZBA. 
 
 Jean Mullen nominated Paul Saulnier to fill the vacancy of the Chair 
of the Zoning Board.  The nomination was seconded and passed on a 
voice vote.   
 
 There was no old business raised and no public hearing had been 
scheduled.   
 
 A motion to adjourn the meeting was made, seconded and passed by 
voice vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 P.M. 
 
  

 
            


